
THORNLEY WITH WHEATLEY PARISH COUNCIL 24 FEBRUARY 2025 

CLERK’S REPORT 

 

1. As agreed at the November meeting a Christmas Tree was purchased and was 
sited at the entrance to Thornley Old School. 

 
2. As agreed at the November meeting the Chairman has made good the area in 

front of the bench situated at Tile Kiln Corner 
 

3. As agreed at the November meeting the tree in the School yard whose 
uppermost branches had reached the overhead telephone line has been 
topped. 

 

4. Details of Prevent Awareness Webinars being organised by Lancashire 
Prevent Partnership have been circulated to Councillors.  

 
5. A link to Ribble Valley Borough Council’s Food Waste Survey has been 

circulated to Councillors for completion if they wished. I have completed the 
survey. 

 
6. As discussed at the Parish Councils Liaison meeting in November the 

Government has launched a consultation on remote meetings and proxy 
voting. I have submitted by own response and details were forwarded to 
Councillors inviting them to submit their own responses. 

 
7. An email had been received from the Forest of Bowland National Landscape 

Sustainable Tourism Officer informing PCs that Consultants working on behalf 
of National England will be providing an online engagement document to give 
PCs the opportunity to comment on the Landscape Character Assessment. 
The email was forwarded to Councillors for their awareness and consideration 
regarding our participation. 

 
8. An email reminder regarding Lancashire Fire and Rescue Services 

consultation on their council tax precept was forwarded to Councillors to give 
them an opportunity to take part if they were interested. 

 
9. An email referring to the Government’s Consultation on Strengthening the 

Standards Regime had been forwarded to Councillors for them to consider if 
they wished to respond to the consultation. 

 
10. Any further updates received after Agenda send out. 

 

C ANSBRO 

Parish Clerk 


